Castle Point MSC Meeting
Robert Drake Primary
09/10/2024

Attendance
Robert Drake
Canvey Infants
Jotmans Hall 
Winter Gardens 
Lubbins 
Kents Hill
Apologies – Glenwood, Castleview, Northwick
Minutes
A good attendance for this one and our new district model, with some staff also in attendance observing to see who they could bring to future meetings. We started our meeting off with exploring all the ideas on how young people would like the Essex local offer to look locally and on the website: 
· More colour.
· Information about the internet.
· Games (popular). 
· Links to eco clubs. 
· Sound to support those who may be blind. 
· Bright colour (popular). 
· Make sure everything is full inclusive to access. 
· More videos. 
· More photo’s. 
· A separate area for young people. 
· Use more simple language. 
· Have some challenges on the website with rewards (popular). 
· Include patters and different designs. 
· Links to music. 
· Reading links for different books. 
All ideas will be passed over to the design team.  
Next up the group gave suggestions for a tag line to be stuck to our mascot Banjo, helping to raise awareness about diversity across Essex. So many suggestions including: 
· Be different with Banjo.
· I like to be different.
· Dare to be different with Banjo the bear. 
· We are special, different and unique. 
· Never feel bad about being different, we all are. 
· Banjo is not like anyone else. 
· We are all different but that’s amazing. 
· Different is good. 
· Different means kind. 
· Different is kind. 
· Different shines over the dark. 
· We are all special like Banjo. 
· Everyone is different, even if they have a disability, we are all different. 
· We are all different and that makes us who we are. 
· Banjo the bear that cares. 
Some amazing ideas! We also recorded some of these during our break!
Before our break we looked at how young people could have more of a voice in their own plans. There were a few ideas such as having someone to speak to about your plan (popular), involve us when writing the plan at the start, make sure it’s shared with other teachers, respect that some people will want to keep it private and have an opinion app where young people can give regular feedback. That last idea was also followed up at the end of the meeting because it was suggested the app would also be a good idea for young people who may be non/preverbal. We then paused here for a well deserved break. 
After our break we moved on to considering how this group could help improve and raise awareness of young people’s mental health. A range of ideas were then discussed: 
· Make sure we are eating health (popular).
· Have more anti-bullying ambassadors. 
· Get more fresh air. 
· Have more time to rest. 
· Use more meditation. 
· Have happiness hubs in schools. 
· Use more music (popular). 
· Have things available like pop-its. 
· Sports events with other schools (popular)
· Encourage games. 
· Have different calming spaces (popular). 
· Mental health games. 
· Reduce time on screens. 
· Create models (a model of Banjo!). 
· Include sign language in schools to help others.
· Sign language lessons. 
Through our work we will be putting together a 3-year plan! 
Finally, we had time discuss the role of a SENCO in schools and what young people felt could be done to support more young people with SEND. There were still a range of ideas including more sensory rooms, more big spaces, make sure we don’t single children out, more reading corners (popular), more crafts, speak about SEND more in schools, more calm areas (popular), libraries for all ages, some outdoor space, use older ambassadors and introduce rage rooms! We will continue our focus on school SENCO’s. 
We then need to choose a star of the meeting which was SO difficult with a range of young people standing out. However, star of this meeting went to Kayleigh from Jotmans Hall who grew in confidence as the meeting went on and also helped her friends out too. 
Next meeting - Tuesday 10th December, Chair Amy – Thundersley Primary School
